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Preparedness for Potential Port Strike 

 

To our valued customers, 

Fresenius Kabi is aware of the potential for a work stoppage and the threat of a 

longshoremen strike at ports on the East and Gulf coasts. As of today, we do not 

anticipate an impact on our supply or our ability to manufacture; however, it is possible 

delays may occur.    

We are carefully monitoring this situation as it develops and making necessary 

preparations. We recognize this is a fluid situation, and over the next few days we will 

learn more and will adjust our plans as needed.  

Fresenius Kabi has been reviewing our inventories and prioritizing our inbound 

shipments as necessary. Today, we manufacture more than 70% of the units we provide 

to our U.S. customers in our U.S. production facilities. These facilities, along with our 

three U.S. distribution centers, help us ensure our supply chain is as close to our 

customers as possible.  

As a leading manufacturer of essential medicines in the U.S., our team is committed to 

ensuring we minimize any impact if a strike occurs.   We will continue monitoring our 

inbound shipments and make the decisions necessary to minimize any potential supply 

interruptions. 

For product availability updates, please see the Product Availability Report on our 

website, call our Customer Service team at 1-888-386-1300, or contact your wholesaler. 

For clinical questions, please contact Fresenius Kabi USA Medical Affairs at 1-800-551-

7176, Monday - Friday between 8:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m. (CST), or email: 

medinfo.USA@fresenius-kabi.com.  

Thank you for your understanding and partnership as we manage this evolving situation. 

Sincerely, 

 
Brian Bulgarelli 

Sr. Vice President, Supply Chain 


